ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING

OCTOBER 28, 2009
PRESENT: Richard Dixon, Myrna Hallenbeck, James Cownie, Richard Bumpus Jr.,  and Jerry Moore.

ALSO PRESENT:  Michael Stewart CEO, and Cheryl Gifford-Clerk.

ABSENT: None
Chairman Dixon opened the meeting at 7:00PM

Approval of the minutes for the September 23, 2009 meeting.

MOTION:  Upon motion made by Myrna Hallenbeck and 2nd by Mr. Cownie  the September 23, 2009 minutes were approved as written by the Clerk.  All in favor (5) Dixon, Cownie, Hallenbeck, Bumpus, and Moore.
CORRESPONDENCE
The Fulton County Planning Board sent documents to Mr. Dixon that need to forwarded to the Town of Mayfield Supervisor, and the Town Attorney for the Agreement between the Zoning Board of Appeals for the Town of Mayfield and the Fulton County Planning Board stipulating that Area Variances are no longer subject to the referral requirements outlined in Section 239m of the General Municipal Law.

Jerry Moore’s term ends December 2009.  Jerry has sent written notification to Town Board that he does not wish to renew his service.

A short discussion was held on the November and December meeting dates.  The consensus to change November’s meeting to Tuesday November 24, and if need be December’s to December 22.

PUBLIC HEARING

Motion:  Upon motion made by Mr. Bumpus and 2nd by Myrna Hallenbeck the Public Hearing for Randolph Farley was opened at 7:10PM.  All in favor (5) Dixon, Cownie, Hallenbeck, Bumpus, and Moore.
1     Randolph Farley-Area Variance-Side setback

       Location: 196 Mariners Rd., Mayfield

         SBL # 120.12-2-52

         Zone: L-1

A lengthy discussion was held on the application

Mr. Farley resides in New Jersey and was not present for the Public Hearing.
Mike Stewart brought in the topography program for the Board to review the property.

MOTION:  Upon motion made by Myrna Hallenbeck and 2nd by Mr. Cownie the Public Hearing was closed at 7:30.  All in favor (5)  Dixon, Cownie, Hallenbeck, Bumpus, and Moore.

After reviewing the topography program, the Board had items that needed further review.  Mike Stewart will contact Mr. Farley on the following items:

1. What building is he moving?

2. What is the dimension of the building being moved?

3. Is the addition one story or two?

MOTION:  Upon motion made by  Mr. Cownie and 2nd by Mr. Bumpus no action was taken at this time pending further information from applicant.  All in favor (5) Dixon, Hallenbeck, Cownie, Bumpus, and Moore.

MOTION:  Upon motion made by Mr. Bumpus and 2nd by Myrna Hallenbeck the meeting was closed at 8:00PM.  All in favor (5) Dixon, Cownie, Hallenbeck, Bumpus, and Moore.

Notes respectfully take by the Clerk; Cheryl Gifford
